
 

 

April XX, 2022 

Dear Premier, 

We are committed to ensuring Albertans live in safe communities that support their health and well-being. 

Communities where people have reliable access to critical health, social, public safety, and educational 

services. Ultimately, Albertans living in a safe and healthy community communicate those needs to the 

Government of Alberta, who listen and respond.  

The Government of Alberta has lost the trust of its constituents in its pursuit of an Alberta Provincial Police 

Service (APPS) by not undertaking fulsome, open, and transparent consultations with all those affected. 

Albertans have stated loud and clear that they do not want a costly new police service, with an 

overwhelming 84% of Albertans wanting to keep and improve the Alberta RCMP.  

In addition, the Government of Alberta has not released a detailed funding model explaining who would 

be paying the costs of this proposed transition. The vague Transition Study noted initial transition costs of 

$366 million over six years, and, at minimum, an additional $139 million each year, increasing with 

inflation. Municipalities know that most of these costs will be downloaded directly to them, forcing them 

to significantly increase residents’ and businesses’ taxes.  

Municipalities and engaged Albertans continue to call on the Government of Alberta to improve rural 

police response times and increase resources available to the justice system. The Province’s $2 million 

Transition Study did not highlight how a new APPS would address any of these issues.  

We, the undersigned, call on the Government of Alberta to stop efforts and investment to advance the 

creation of an Alberta Provincial Police Service and instead invest in resources needed to:  

• Improve current policing services to reduce response times and address rural crime by increasing 

the number of RCMP officers within communities 

• Improve social services to address the root causes of crime (health, mental health, social and 

economic supports) 

o Expand Police and Crisis Teams with police and Alberta Health Services 

o Work with communities to provide targeted social supports 

• Increase resources within the justice system  

o Ensure timely trials by prioritizing violent over non-violent crimes  

o Hire more Crown prosecutors and appoint more Provincial Court Judges 

 




